Dear Sir:

Re: Get ready for Smart Meters, Sarnia Observer Feb 2, 2010. Get ready alright….with your wallet!!  How Ms Gould from Bluewater Power could say that we won’t see a big increase in our electricity bills is just beyond belief. With a little bit of simple math one can calculate that the new time of use rates (4.4 c/kw off peak, 8.0c/kw mid, 9.3c/kw high) will increase the weighted average price from the current 5.8c/kw to 7.2c/kw, a 24% increase! OK so electricity cost is only approximately half of the bill, delivery and regulatory cost make up the other half. We still have a 12% increase. But that is on top of the 25% increase since McGuinty took office and the 8% still to come from the HST for a whopping 45%. Wait until the really expensive “Green Energy” costs come filtering through. Up to 20 times what we pay now.

Ms Gould says we will be able to manage our usage and bills. A bit more investigation and I find I can actually break-even if I increase my weekday nighttime daily usage from 10% to 50% of my daily total. What the heck if I can’t make breakfast or supper or watch much TV during the day I can stay up all night with the lights on and watch old movies. Do my bit for Dalton!

A Smart Meter Pilot Study, sponsored by the Ontario Energy Board, was conducted in Ottawa in 2006/2007. The results of this study, and I quote "showed no applicable statistically significant load shifting from On-Peak periods as a result of the TOU price structure alone.” Minimal savings of an average of $1.44/month were identified as a result of load shifting. The study participants achieved far greater savings of $2.73/month by simply reducing consumption of electricity. However the “savings” claimed do not take into account the billions of dollars the smart meter program will cost. Typical of the creative cost/benefit analysis used to try and bamboozle the general public.

The OPA suggests that the smart meter program can reduce peak electricity demand by 176MW. Assuming an energy saving of 50W for each new low energy light bulb, this reduction in demand could be achieved by 3.52 million light bulbs. If the government gave these away at a cost of say $4 per bulb it would cost $14 million, a far cry from the $2+ billion for the Smart Meter Program. This is a guaranteed way of achieving the targeted reduction without the need to expand the bureaucratic empire of the Conservation Officer.

The economics of the smart meter program are simply wacko! We could have refurbished a 500MW nuclear reactor for the cost of the program.

The smart meter program will have a minimal impact on Ontario’s overall electricity demand but will have a major financial and lifestyle impact on those with below average electricity demand and those least able to pay. Make no mistake, electricity costs are going up. A lot!

Tom Hughes

Corunna

